Balloch Community Association

Minutes of Committee Meeting 13 June 2012

Present: Billy Lowrie, Duncan Hendry, Isobel Brill, Jenny Card, Viki Barclay, Lorna Robertson

 Apologies: Lorna Condie, Ruth MacGowan 

 Matters Arising from Minutes:

1. Eric Robertson, who organised New Year’s Eve event in hall, was charged £100 for use of hall which exceeded just the few hours in the evening. It was suggested that charge should be increased to £150 for the next such event.

2. Riddell’s dancing classes have ceased altogether, but money is still owed to the hall for unpaid rent.

3. The baker, who also owes rent, has said he will settle this when he receives a work bonus in July.

 For both debts it was suggested that payment by instalments would be acceptable.

4. Ramp installation, to comply with Health and Safety Regulations, will still be built. The delay is caused by contractor.

 Adoption of the minutes was proposed by Isobel Brill and seconded by Lorna Robertson.

 Agenda

 1. Zoning of the hall heating was discussed. £5,000 + VAT is the quote from Corries. The cost was discussed and it was felt that the fact a bigger company would do the work and could be called on in the future should there be a problem was an important consideration.

2. Ads are to be placed in the Inverness Courier for Fridays in June to advertise the fact that the hall is available for bookings. It was suggested that the school also be approached as they send out an electronic newsletter to all parents. An entry could be made at no cost, advertising the facility for bookings.

3. Robbie Bremner, electrician, has been asked to submit his bill for work already done in 2011. However, as this still needs completion, maybe the bill will follow.

4 Jenny Card was welcomed as the new BCA treasurer. She will get the books from June MacKinnon. There are currently 2 signatories for cheques- Billy and June. Duncan Hendry suggested 3 should be agreed on, with any 2 to sign. No decision on change was taken.

5. Bowling Club money- ideas are sought for projects these funds might be used for. Perhaps all the current users should be asked.

6.  Lorna Robertson volunteered to be Minutes Secretary.

7. Date of next meeting- 7.30pm Wednesday 12 September 2012.

